
Stephen and Connie Johnson…Missionaries 
with Open Air Campaigners in the Iowa/
Illinois area.  Presenting Christ by all means 
everywhere.

Greetings.  It sure has been an interesting year for everyone.  We did, however , have 
the opportunity to proclaim the gospel in many venues.  Connie is still involved in 
many Awanas and Quest for Christ after school programs. She uses the sketch board 
to present various bible stories and gospel messages.  


I am still going to the Christian Care mens shelter every month to do a gospel sketch 
board. Recently, a bible study and Q&A session has been added every other week. 
Many other local venues have been good for gospel outreaches, including local 
farmers markets, events, and colleges/high schools.  


Parades are always a great place to hand out gospel tracts.  It is amazing to see how 
many tracts we can hand out in an hour or two.  I had a woman at Augustana college 
tell me that she tore up a gospel tract last year after reading it, and since then, God 
saved her.  


I also got the opportunity to join with groups and churches this last summer in 
Colorado for various gospel outreaches.  We preached and interacted with big crowds 
at Colorado State and also in Denver.  We also joined with churches in Colorado 
Springs to have an evangelism booth at the Labor Day Balloon Fest.  


The Super Bowl was in Tampa this last year.  I joined with a group of almost 100 other 
people to preach the good news to the huge crowds attending the game and the 

week long events leading up to the 
game. 


Thanks for your support and 
prayers.



